HIAWATHA WATER BOARD

REGULAR MEETING

June 16, 2015
Meeting was called to order at 5:30pm by Vice-Chairperson Gary Casady in Council Chambers at 101 Emmons St. Members present were Robert Hembera, Troy Andersen, and Gary Casady.  Also present was Water Superintendent Carl Ransford, Water Systems Supervisor Marty Recker, and Water Clerk I Deb Larson. Absent were Patrick White and Beverly Daws.   Roll was called.

Troy Andersen moved the approval of the agenda. Robert Hembera seconded.  Motion Carried.

Troy Andersen moved the approval of the consent agenda: May2015 meeting minutes, May 2015 financial report, and bills. Robert Hembera seconded. Motion Carried.
BUSINESS:
Consider Resolution Approving Hiawatha Water Department Employee Wage and Salary Schedule for FY2015/2016:
Carl Ransford explained how the step program works to the board members.
Troy Andersen made a motion to pass Resolution11-15 Approving Hiawatha Water Department Employee Wage and Salary Schedule for FY2015/2016. Robert Hembera seconded the motion. Motion was carried. Roll was called.
AYES: Troy Andersen, Gary Casady, Robert Hembera
NAYS: NONE

ABSENT: Patrick White and Beverly Daws
Resolution 11-15 Approved
Superintendent Report:

Carl Ransford told the board that Northway Well and Pump has completed plugging Well #4 and has supplied us with a copy of the paper work that has been sent to the IDNR. Well #4 had a larger opening at the bottom of the well which took more material to fill so the bill was higher due to the extra material used.
Carl Ransford told the board that Ultra Lawn was hired to reseed a couple of areas on E. Clark Street that didn’t come back when the area was seeded after 2011 Water Main Replacement Project.  

Carl Ransford explained to the board that there is no water main on Miller Road down to Progress Drive which is about 440 feet. The new property owner on Boyson Road and Miller Road split the property into 2 different sections which leaves one of the lots with no water service. We will be looking at a solution to this problem which also includes whether we want to hire someone to do the work or if we want to do the work ourselves.
Carl Ransford told the board that Al Frye is proposing to build a 4-unit storage type building on 1200 N Center Point Rd.
Troy Andersen moved to adjourn the meeting at 5:54 pm. Robert Hembera seconded the motion. Motion carried

                                                                          
                           __________________________




                
                                        Vice-Chairperson, Gary Casady
ATTEST:
__________________________

Debra Larson, Water Clerk I
